
“Foundations Review: Selected Student Works” will be on view in the Birke Art Gallery from 
Nov. 17 to Dec. 3.  The public is invited to a reception from 5 to 6:30 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 17. 
Awards will be announced at 5:30 p.m. 

 
 

‘Small Communities, BIG Solutions’ conference registration 
now open 
OCTOBER 27, 2021 

The Alliance for the Economic Development of Southern West 
Virginia, the West Virginia Community Development Hub and 
Coalfield Development have teamed up once again to shine a 
spotlight on West Virginia, by hosting the Small Communities, BIG 
Solutions Conference. This annual event showcases successful 
projects and highlights West Virginia change makers. It will be held 
virtually from Monday, Nov. 15, to Thursday, Nov. 18. Tickets are 

priced at $25 per attendee and can be purchased at www.wvsolutions.net. 

The alliance’s operations council chair is Sara Payne Scarbro. 

“With a sold-out crowd each year and overwhelmingly positive feedback from our attendees, we 
are building an unbelievable agenda with 60+ national and state speakers, with different themes 
for each day: our economy, our health, our education and our communities,” Scarbro said.  “It is 
truly a great venue to learn about West Virginia and to see our opportunities moving forward.” 

The main goal for the event is to work towards a better, brighter West Virginia, ensuring the 
state reaches its top potential. To do so, a mix of community leaders, educators, businesses and 
public officials come together to network, share ideas and celebrate what is working well in the 
Mountain State. 

Brandon Dennison is founder and CEO of Coalfield Development, one of the hosts of the 
conference. 

“The metrics speak for themselves,” Dennison said. “In just three years, 50 sessions have been 
hosted with nearly 100 speakers and more than 1,100 West Virginians have participated and 
been celebrated. We are linking together those passionate about our state, and we are developing 
important new connections, projects and recommendations.” 

The team behind the Small Communities, BIG Solutions Conference is also looking forward to 
announcing this year’s recipients of the Power of Performance award recipients, created to 
highlight those who are driving forward success in southern West Virginia. 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wvsolutions.net%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C030c039fd8094f4fe42208d993ce5dcf%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637703336835957095%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=LBSy%2BXE4JbZKsMrXi39lN1V5LbxvoDKINQRPXWonGn0%3D&reserved=0
http://www.marshall.edu/ucomm/files/Aviation-Maintenance.jpg


Katie Loudin is the director of strategic development with the West Virginia Community 
Development Hub. 

“Since its start in 2018, many individuals, employers, nonprofits, organizations, and institutions 
have been recognized for their remarkable work in southern West Virginia,” Loudin said. “The 
Power of Performance awards embody the West Virginia spirit of grit, compassion and service. 
We sincerely thank our loyal sponsors for supporting this wonderful collaborative effort to 
celebrate the successful individuals, organizations and projects in West Virginia.” 

Previous award winners can also be viewed on the conference website. Sponsors include United 
Bank, AARP-West Virginia, Appalachian Power, Marshall Health, the West Virginia School of 
Osteopathic Medicine, West Virginia Executive Magazine and the Marshall University Research 
Corporation. 

The first 100 individuals who register will get a free #WVSolutions T-Shirt. More information 
on the Small Communities, BIG Solutions Conference and tickets are available 
at www.wvsolutions.net. 

 

 

Faculty Achievement: Dr. Scott Davis 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 

Dr. Scott Davis, chair/program director of the School of Physical 
Therapy, was recently selected to serve a three-year term on the 
Higher Education Policy Commission (HEPC) Health Sciences 
Division Advisory Committee.  The advisory committee provides 
guidance on initiatives aimed at improving health care education in 
West Virginia.  A central focus of the committee is to foster primary 
care and access to health care in underserved areas of West Virginia. 

 

 

Dr. Galen Berdis recognized as November Resident of the 
Month 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wvsolutions.net%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C030c039fd8094f4fe42208d993ce5dcf%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637703336835967051%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2FQZsmhCauVuVz9XrWKsIxTzAZt0gLSJAkQNu6JISChk%3D&reserved=0
http://www.marshall.edu/ucomm/files/Aviation-Maintenance.jpg


Galen Berdis, M.D., has been selected as the November Resident of the 
Month for the Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, 
announced Paulette S. Wehner, M.D., vice dean of graduate medical 
education. 

Berdis is completing his fifth and final year of the orthopaedics surgery 
program at the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. 

“Orthopaedics is a one of the most competitive and intense training 
specialties for physicians in training,” Wehner said. “As one of only 260 orthopaedic programs 
throughout the nation, we are fortunate to offer a high caliber training program that attracts 
exceptional, high quality trainees like Dr. Berdis. We are extremely proud that Dr. Berdis is 
headed to Mayo Clinic next year to complete a joint replacement fellowship.  By being offered 
this prestigious training opportunity, Dr. Berdis’ outstanding clinical abilities and the exceptional 
training offered at Marshall are recognized.” 

Berdis was nominated by Matthew Bullock, D.O., his program director. “Galen has shown 
exceptional leadership skills over the past year especially during the COVID pandemic. He keeps 
his fellow residents organized and keeps his attendings informed. We frequently work together 
as he is chief resident this year and he has made my obligations easier because of his 
organization and attention to detail. Dr. Berdis’ abilities are above that of a fifth-year resident, 
and he will make an excellent fellow next year.” 

Berdis, an Atlanta, Georgia, native, earned his Doctor of Medicine from the Medical College of 
Georgia at Augusta University. Prior to medical school, he received an undergraduate degree in 
biology from the University of Georgia. After completing his residency in 2022, Berdis will 
enter a one-year joint replacement fellowship at the Mayo Clinic. 

As part of his Resident of the Month recognition, Berdis received a plaque and designated 
parking spot. 

————– 

Photo: Dr. Galen Berdis (left) receives his Resident of the Month award from Dr Matthew 
Bullock. 
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Open Textbook Workshop to take place Nov. 18 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 

Would you like to have a free textbook available to your 
students?  An Open Textbook Workshop and paid review 
opportunity will be held on Thursday, Nov. 18, from 2 to 3 
p.m. in Microsoft TEAMS with presenter Prof. Larry 
Sheret, Scholarly Communication and Open Educational 
Resources Librarian. 

Marshall is part of the Open Education Network that has 
over 900 free open textbook titles available in the Open Textbook Library.  In this workshop, 
faculty will learn the elements of an open textbook review, write a review, and upload it to the 
system by Jan. 3, 2022.  All reviews will be posted online.  To fully prepare, participants must 
find a textbook to review from the Open Textbook Library prior to the workshop.  The list of 
available books is found at https://open.umn.edu/opentextbooks. 

https://open.umn.edu/opentextbooks
http://www.marshall.edu/ucomm/files/Aviation-Maintenance.jpg


Any faculty member who attends the library workshop and submits a review will be awarded 
a $250 stipend.  There is no requirement or pressure to adopt a textbook, although we encourage 
faculty to consider this option. 

Please RSVP to: https://open.umn.edu/network/workshops/open-textbook-workshop-paid-
review  

In addition to being paid $250 for attending and writing a review, faculty who adopt a textbook 
to replace a commercial textbook for an existing course can also apply for a $1000 grant from 
the Higher Education Policy Commission (HEPC) through the Open Learning WV program.  For 
more information and to apply online: https://wvoer.org/  

For additional information please contact Jingping Zhang: zhangj@marshall.edu or Larry 
Sheret: sheret@marshall.edu 

 

 

 

 

 

 





“This project is an overall fantastic opportunity for our Marshall SPS students, and others from 
across campus, to get involved in a beyond Earth-based science mission that has collaborations 
that span globally,” said McBride, the faculty team lead and faculty mentor for the students from 
Marshall. “Without the help from the NASA West Virginia Space Grant Consortium (WVSGC) 
and the MU staff across campus in various offices working together as a team, this trip would not 
have been possible. From the time of acceptance to the start of the workshop was less than 35 
days, so things had to happen quickly.” 

It was an excellent experience, both for the educational benefits as well as the opportunity to 
explore the mountains of Boulder after the workshop came to a close, Burbery said. Messinger 
added that meeting others from all over the country who share a love for science was among the 
best aspects of the experience. 

“I had an amazing experience with GLEE and want to thank Dr. McBride, the physics 
department, and the Society of Physics Students at Marshall University for giving me the 
opportunity to represent not only our department, but our university,” Messinger said. “I am very 
fortunate to have been a part of this team and I am excited to see the opportunities that will come 
from GLEE, not only for the students at Marshall now, but for the future students that will 
someday hopefully be a part of the physics department here at Marshall University.” 

The GLEE program is an amazing hands-on opportunity for our students and is paving the way 
for future astronauts and those in space exploration, while inspiring the youth, McBride said. 

“We hope that other STEM-focused groups across the Tri-State area get interested and consider 
becoming involved,” McBride said. 

Any high school STEM groups or college clubs that want to get involved in GLEE can apply to 
the next virtual workshop at www.glee2023.org/contact for more information. 

The Great Lunar Expedition for Everyone (GLEE) was initiated in 2018 by the Colorado and 
New York Space Grant Consortia. This mission is led by the Colorado Space Grant Consortium 
at the University of Colorado, Boulder and currently supported by NASA’s Artemis Student 
Challenges. The West Virginia Space Grant Consortium (WVSGC) selected Marshall’s SPS to 
represent the state in this opportunity and supported all travel cost for the SPS team while at  the 
workshop in Boulder. 

Learn more about GLEE at www.glee2023.org. Learn more about the Marshall University 
Department of Physics at www.marshall.edu/physics and the MU Society of Physics Students 
at www.marshall.edu/physics/society-physics-students/. 

———- 

Photos: (Above) A.J. Messinger (front) and Peter Burbery (back) on the last day of the GLEE 
workshop testing out the Radio Frequency (RF) transmission and receiving capabilities of their 
two LunaSat systems. (Above)  Students worked hard and played hard. After the workshop 
concluded, students hiked around the Lost Gulch Overlook area before catching their flight. Here 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.glee2023.org%2Fcontact&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C7e97ea2a64ce4357d82508d9a089f893%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637717337726977375%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=jUdjQ5tzotjc8Czv%2BEVjOO5XcYYvKNqjKQydTRGg%2B98%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.glee2023.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C7e97ea2a64ce4357d82508d9a089f893%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637717337726987329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=uaVmK7ty2eRxKT4io4y%2FSAw6rqN4SbzGhayXEU8feG0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.marshall.edu/physics
https://www.marshall.edu/physics/society-physics-students/


we see A.J. Messinger standing in what appears to be a precarious position on a rock face at 
roughly 7600 feet above sea level. 

 

 

 

Travel reminder from the Office of Academic Affairs 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 

Travel this academic year is restricted due to COVID-19 and West Virginia state restrictions, but 
travel is possible on a limited basis. The governor has restricted the use of state funds 
to essential travel only, for all West Virginia agencies and institutions. Travel for faculty must be 
approved by the provost, while travel for staff must be approved by the chief financial officer. 
Final approval comes from the president. 

Regardless of the type of travel you are planning, use the pre-travel form from the Travel 
Office to begin the review and approval process. Requests are typically reviewed in two weeks 
or less; please leave additional time for this process. 

At this time: 

• In-state travel is permitted when approved. 
• Out-of-state, domestic travel using MURC or Foundation funds is permitted when 

approved. 
• Out-of-state domestic travel using state funds is more restricted. 

• The pre-travel form now includes additional questions such as whether a virtual 
option is available, whether a co-author will also be at a conference, etc. 

• The Travel Office and provost review each request and contact each dean to 
verify whether the travel is essential. 

• International travel, regardless of funding, is not permitted at least until the end of Spring 
2022.  Please contact your dean or supervisor about any international travel plans. 

For questions about travel, please contact the Travel Office by e-mail at travel@marshall.edu, 
or your direct supervisor. 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/travel/pre-travel-form/
mailto:travel@marshall.edu


 

 

 

 

Counseling Center announces new staff positions 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 

The Marshall University Counseling Center would like to congratulate the following employees 
on their new positions: 

• Nikki Barr – Assistant Director 
• Stephanie Shaffer- Coordinator of Treatment and Outreach – Athletics Embedded 

Positions 
• Morgan Conley – Coordinator of Case Management and Student Development 

 

Vaccine clinics continue on first floor of Memorial Student 
Center 
NOVEMBER 9, 2021 


